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What a whirlwind the past two months have been! Between Easter 
and our Annual Local Congregation Conference (Business Meeting), 
the Lord’s presence has been felt among us. We welcomed 56 
attendees at Easter which shows how when we pray, God responds! 
 
In the past month, we have also adopted a new church name, 
PathWay Wesleyan Church. This was clearly the preferred name that 
God laid before us. As I mentioned this past Sunday, we are 
intentional with capitalizing the “W” in PathWay, as Christ is the only 
way! (Please note: We will have a new email address as soon as it is 
established). 
 
As we start the new PWC year, I would like to take the opportunity to 
introduce the 2023-2024 Local Board of Administration (LBA) as 
follows: 
•  Earl Martin (LBA Secretary – term ends 2024) 
•  Kevin Cooman (Director of Spiritual Development – term ends 
2024) 
•  Bob Longhouse (Member at Large – term ends 2025) 
•  Tom Rothfuss (Member at Large - term ends 2024) 
 
The LBA met last week, and Earl Martin was nominated and 
confirmed to be the LBA Vice-Chair for this year. He has served in this 
role for several years and his dedication, discernment, and humility 
have been a blessing to our church. Please feel free to reach out to 
any of the LBA members if you ever have any questions, concerns, or 
innovative ideas for the betterment of PWC. 
 
We also welcomed a new member, Lauren VanCott, as her 
commitment and dedication to Christ, the Wesleyan Church, and 
serving others are evident in all that she does. 
 
A lot is going on at PWC as we look to the next few months. With the 
name change, we are looking to connect with our local community in 
many ways.  We will be changing the front sign and logo and are in 
the process of revamping our website which is the front door of the 
church for seekers. 
 
The LBA, along with the Facilities team, is prioritizing the next phase 
of the renovations and work that is needed around the facility.  
 
With everything that is happening we are asking everyone to pray for 
PWC, for the leadership, for our local community, and for everyone 
who enters the doors.  

 UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 

June 11th & 12th 

Rebuild Conference at 
Northeastern Seminary. 

All are welcomed to 
register: 

Rebuild Conference 
 

June 11th 

Outside Event 
Piano Recital 2 - 5 pm 

 

June 18th
 

Kevin Cooman will be 
preaching. 

 

June 19th
 

Dress-A-Girl 1 - 4 pm 
10 Year Anniversary 

 

July 12th
 

Missions and Local 
Outreach Meeting 6 pm 

 

July 16th
 

Hold the Date (Tent.) 
Baptism followed by 
Fellowship Luncheon 

 

August 7th - 
10th 

Scouts Twilight Camp 
from 5:30 - 9:00 pm 

Volunteers are needed 
to serve.  

https://www.nes.edu/


 
 

  

 

Flower Planters along the entrance to the glass doors will be available soon. Please let Katie Cote 
know if you would like to adopt a planter box and brighten the walkway with some colorful flowers! 

 

 

 

 

Ministry Opportunities 

 
Looking for ways to serve? We have the following Ministry Opportunities: 

•  Missions and Local Outreach Committee (reach out to Lauren VanCott) 
•  Communion Stewards (reach out to Pastor Anna) 
•  Facilities Team Member (reach out to Pastor Anna) 
•  Praise and Worship Team (reach out to Ray Santana) 
•  Audio Visual and Sound (reach out to Pastor Anna) 
•  Flower Garden Volunteers to help care for and distribute locally to shut-ins and our 

neighbors (reach out to Bunny Parent) 
 

  

Psalm 16:11 
"You show me the path of life. In your presence 
there is fullness of joy; in your right hand are 
pleasures forevermore." 
 
 

John 14:6 

Jesus said to him, “I am the way and the truth and 
the life. No one comes to the Father except 
through me. 

 

   

  

 

  

 

https://vimeo.com/808324469

